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TAX ALERT 

Puerto Rico Treasury Department Allows Actual Expenses for the Deduction Related 
to the Use and Maintenance of Automobiles until December 31, 2012 
 
The Puerto Rico Treasury Department (“Treasury”) issued Administrative Determination 12-10 (“AD 
12-10”) on July 23, 2012  to inform taxpayers that it would continue to allow claims for actual 
expenses as deductions for expenses incurred or paid in the business use and maintenance of an 
automobile instead of requiring the use of a standard milage rate until December 31, 2012.   
 
On March 14, 2012, Treasury had issued Administrative Determination 12-06 informing taxpayers 
that it was evaluating comments received on the proposed regulations to establish a standard 
mileage rate and allowing the use of actual expenses until June 30, 2012.  AD 12-10 extends this 
period for an additional 6 months.   
 
A copy of AD 12-10 is available here: 
http://www.hacienda.gobierno.pr/downloads/pdf/determinaciones/12-10.pdf 
 
A copy of AD 12-06 is available here: 
http://www.hacienda.gobierno.pr/downloads/pdf/determinaciones/12-06.pdf 
 
For further information on this matter, you may contact any of the attorneys listed below, all members 
of our Tax Practice Group: 
 

Carlos E. Serrano 787-250-5698 ces@mcvpr.com 
Roberto L. Cabañas 787-250-5611 rlc@mcvpr.com 
Alba I. Joubert 787-250-5649 aj@mcvpr.com 
Rubén Muñiz 787-250-2623 rm@mcvpr.com 
Liz A. Pérez 787-250-2615 lap@mcvpr.com 

 
 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any 
prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may be 
formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 


